
                                                                                                               

 

  

                                

 New This Week: 

 

WORLD BOOK DAY 

THURSDAY 6TH MARCH 2025 

This years theme is: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rather than character costumes this year, we are asking our     
children to come into school in their pyjamas  (No character      
costumes this year) 

We are busy planning activities to help us enjoy our day. 

More details will be shared nearer the time. 

Casual Lunchtime Organisers 

We are looking for casual lunchtime supervisors.                   
This is a really important role in our school, ensuring that our 
children have a safe and enjoyable lunch break. 

If you are interested in being part of our school community and would be      
available to be called upon, often at short notice, to work during staff absences, 
then please ask for a job description and application pack at the Reception desk. 

Pupil Absences 

If your child is going to be absent from school, 
please contact school each morning that your 
child is absent from school. 

This can be done by phone call, text / App       
message, email, in person, or by leaving us a   
message on the answerphone. Thank you. 

Safe Sender Email: 

We use school gateway for cashless payments, texts and emailing. 

The email address that recipients will see is 
SC3542015a@schoolcomms.com 

To make sure that you are getting emails into the Inbox rather than your 
Junk Mail folder, please add the email address to your ‘safe sender’ list. 

If you need help doing this, please ask at the school office. 

 Messaging school: 

Do you want to send a quick ,easy, free message to school? 

Download the school gateway app, and once registered click the message 
symbol at the bottom, type your message and send. It is that easy! 

Ensure you have notifications turned on, to see any replies, or messages 
sent from school. 

Parent Governor Vacancy  

We currently have a vacancy for a parent 
governor. This is an exciting opportunity to 
help shape the direction of Meanwood in the 
future.   

If you are interested or would like to nominate another parent, please click 
on the Microsoft form and read through.  If we have more than 1         
applicant, this will go to parental ballot.   

The closing date for applications is Wednesday 29th January 2025 at 
12:00pm.  https://forms.office.com/e/WUGi9y99KQ 

https://forms.office.com/e/WUGi9y99KQ


                                                                                                               

 

 

     What is Riding the Rapids? 

 

It is a free course designed for Parents and Carers children and young people 
aged 3-16 whose needs indicate they are Neurodivergent. 

The course aims to help parents to understand and support their child’s well 
being and reduce stress. Distress and distress-related behaviours or other behav-
iours of concern. 

Research shows that parents and carers who attend Riding the Rapids can: 

• Develop effective strategies to support their children. 

• Increase their coping skills and confidence, reducing stress. 

Please see the attached flyer for more information. 

New School Website 

We have just launched our new website.    
Please take a look at what's going on and let us 
know if there's anything else you would like to 
see. 

www.meanwood.rochdale.sch.uk  

 School Gateway   

                                  
School Gateway is the easiest way to interact with your child’s 

life at school. It helps you manage school communications, 
payments, clubs, dinner money and more in one simple, easy 

to use free app. 

It is especially useful during the winter months to get up to 
date information regarding school closures, as the messages 
are instant and will pop up on the screen providing the        
notifications are set as below.                                                       
Find out more at schoolgateway.co.uk 

 

Important Reminders 

  MESSAGE FROM SCHOOL CROSSING PATROL 

There is still no School Crossing Patrol at  

Sandy Lane / Football Ground. 

NEWSPAPERS WANTED 

The children in Year 1 are currently working with newspaper 
in Art. 

If you have any old newspapers, please 
could you save them and send them in 
to a member of the Year 1 staff team. 

Much appreciated 

NORDEN SOCCER SCHOOL 

Norden Soccer School is now starting at Norden Primary School.  

All children from across the borough are invited. 

Reception-Year 1 17.00 to 17.45 

 Year 2—Year 3  17.00 to 17.45 

 Year 4—Year 6  17.45 to 18.45 

To book visit wfsoccerschool.com/Rochdale or call 0330 043 2903 
  

The Neurodiversity Hub 

Transition to Secondary School Coffee 
Mornings for Year 6 Parents and Carers 

Join the Neurodiversity Hub and Rochdale Additional Needs Service (RANS) 
Team for Autism and Social Communication (TASC) for a brew to discuss your 
child’s transition to High School. 

They provide advice, information and resources  on things such as: 

• Supporting your child’s anxiety over things like homework and getting 

lost 

• Practical issues such as travel, equipment, uniforms etc. 

• Creating a pupil passport you can share with the Secondary School 

Please see the attached flyer for more information 

The Dog House 

 

Could you provide a 
loving home for a rescue dog? 

The Channel 4 series, ‘The Dog House’ 
is looking for couples, individuals, 
friends and families who are seriously 
considering bringing a rescue dog into 
their lives and are willing to share their 
reasons for doing so. 

If you are interested or would like more information 
then please contact 

 thedoghouse@fivemilefilms.co.uk or call 0117 405 
6350. 

http://www.meanwood.rochdale.sch.uk


                                                                                                               

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 EVENT  

Friday 14.02.25 

Monday 24.02.25 

School closes for Half Term 

School re-opens 

 

Thursday 06.03.25 World Book Day Children can wear pyjamas to 
school 

(No character costumes) 

   

   

 

Dates for the diary 

 



                                                                                                               

 

Late Arrivals This Week: 

DAY NUMBER OF LATE CHILDREN 

Monday 8 

Tuesday 8 

Wednesday 7 

Thursday 14 

Friday 6 

A total of 43 children were late this week ! 

 

A big “Thank You” to those who arrive on time every day.  
  

The main gates open at 8:30am.  Your child needs to enter the class room at 8:45am.              

The class room doors close at 8:51am.   If your child arrives after this time they are LATE.     

Attendance 

 

2024 – 2025 Term Dates and other useful information is on our website: 
www.meanwood.rochdale.sch.uk  

 

School fines for unauthorised absence have changed.  

The government (Department for Education) has introduced a new 
national framework for penalty notices which parent/carers must pay if they take a child out of school 
during term time, for holidays or unauthorised absence.  The changes came into effect for fines issued 
after 19 August 2024. We urge parents/carers not to interrupt their children’s schooling and talk to the 

office staff before booking leave of absence. 


